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During the period from 8th July to 5th August 2009. Aleksandar Kremenović visited Canada in order to enhance activities connected with work packages: WP2 - Reinforcement of international co-operation. Networking, WP3 – Brain gain activities at the education and research level and WP4 - Dissemination and outreach activities. 
During that period, from July 25th to 30th, he attended annual American Crystallographic Association Meeting, Toronto, Canada (http://www.cins.ca/aca2009/). At the conference he presented in oral part of his scientific activity dedicated to design of a nanomaterial that is used for remediation of soil contaminated with herbicides (WP2 and WP4). He presented RESTCA-TERCE-NIPMSS project activities to audience and especially to chair of the session “Characterization of nanomaterials” Prof. Tadanori Koga (Department of Materials Science and Engineering, Stony Brook University, Stony Brook, USA) with whom a close cooperation is planned. 
On July 10th and 16th he visited ZENN Motor Company (http://www.zenncars.com/ and http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/ZENN),one of the leading developers, manufacturers and suppliers of electric vehicles in Canada and at whole North American continent. There he presented RESTCA-TERCE-NIPMSS project activities to the company representatives and discussed with them organization of their company in regard to environmental protection. It should be emphasis that the motto of this company is Zero Emission No Noise (ZENN) in vehicle industry what is the highest possible demand for this branch of industry that contributed enormously to environmental pollution. 

Regarding the WP3 – Brain gain activities at the education and research level he has two meetings with Dr Emil Božin from Applied Physics & Applied Mathematics, Columbia University, New York, NY 10027, USA. The RESTCA-TERCE-NIPMSS project activities were presented to Emil Božin. He was informed about further RESTCA-TERCE-NIPMSS project activities. Close cooperation in future is planned between project team members and Emil Božin who has a plan to come to Serbia this October and attend annual conference of Serbian Crystallographic Society. 
